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Vacation Bible School is set for Monday, June 20, 

through Thursday, June 23, from 5:30 p.m. (meal) until 

8:00 p.m. 

 

Each evening our children will learn more about God’s 

gifts and love through stories, games, crafts, and more. 

 

All 3 – year-olds through those just finishing 5
th
 grade 

are invited to join in the fun! 

 

Registration forms can be found in the church bulletin. 

June 20 – June 23 

5:30 – 8:00 p.m. 
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Two of my friends in high school were terrific runners. One was a sprinter on the track 

team. The other was a distance runner on the cross-country team. There was a sort of 

friendly rivalry between them, but it was hard to have a true contest or to judge which 

of them was the “faster” because sprinting and distance running have so little in 

common. Indeed, some people are very quick in short bursts and others are better at 

pacing themselves over the long haul. Some are sprinters, others are distance runners. 

I can assure you that I am neither. 

 

But this same comparison of sprinting versus distance running can be applied as a metaphor for our life of 

discipleship. In our church year, there are certain seasons that feel like sprints. Advent and Christmas, for 

instance. Lent and the Easter season also come to mind. They are times of intense focus and a rapid pace. 

 

Yet we also have seasons like the one we are about to enter—the Time after Pentecost. The liturgical color 

for this season is green. My pastor when I was growing up always called this time of year “the long, green 

growing season of the church.” It is a marathon, not a sprint. We have to pace ourselves. We have to be 

very intentional about our actions and our participation in the life of discipleship and the ministry of the 

church. If we try to enter this Time after Pentecost as if it is a sprint, we may soon run out of energy and fall 

away. 

 

Or worse yet, we quit before we even start. It can be tempting to treat this time of year as if it is a time to lay 

back and rest. Sometimes we need a breather. But as any good distance runner would tell you, you have to 

keep putting one foot in front of the other. You don’t necessarily need to always go at breakneck speed, but 

you have to keep moving or you will never reach your goal.  

 

I know that during this summer season and the remainder of the Time after Pentecost it can be easy to fall 

back from your church commitments. It can be tempting to stop your race of faith entirely. But I urge you, 

keep running the race. Continue to worship, participate in ministries of the church, study Scripture, and 

support the church financially during this time.  

 

This is, as I said, a growing season. That growth may not always be exponential. Sometimes it may in fact 

be incremental. But this is a time for growth; a time for moving forward and pressing on toward the goal of 

life with God. I urge you to keep up the pace. Like a weary runner being doused with cool water, come here 

regularly and be refreshed by the waters of your baptism. Like a wise runner carefully choosing the right 

fuel before a run, come here regularly to be nourished for your race of faith at the Communion table. Like a 

disciplined runner committed to victory, continue to give your all. That means giving your time and talents 

and treasure to this work of ministry that we share.  

 

Yes, the “big seasons” for giving and church involvement may be the sprinting seasons—Lent, Easter, 

Advent, Christmas, and so on. But now is the time and now is the season for us to run the distance together 

as we grow into the fullness that God is calling us to be. We’re just hitting our stride; don’t stop now. 

 

Yours in Christ, 

Pastor Andrew 

A Word from Our Pastor 
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Aaron Spangler…Oh Yeah! 
 

Aaron’s seminarian time at Good Shepherd has come to an end. Aaron has 

been our seminarian for the past two years. He was with us during the 

pandemic and served faithfully from the “deer stand” during the drive-in 

services. He knew many of us more for our cars than our names! 

 

In Aaron’s first pulpit sermon he enlightened us to the fact that the Kool-Aid 

Man’s ministry emulates Jesus’ ministry. His ministry is to serve those who 

are thirsty and in need. It was a reminder for us to also emulate Jesus’ ministry to love and serve others.  

 

Aaron will be missed. We wish him the best with his studies and his future in ministry. He has promised to 

come back and visit. We will look forward to his visits…oh yeah!  
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Social Ministry 
 

Good Shepherd has chosen Project HOPE as the June Social Ministry emphasis. 

Project HOPE is a special mission of the Richland County Sheriff's Department. 

While providing many services to the elderly citizens of Richland County, they also 

provide fans to those without air conditioning during the summer months. To learn 

more about Project HOPE, visit their website at https://www.rcsd.net/our-programs/

project-hope/. 

Lenten Self Denial 
 

We collected $3,366 for the Backpack Program at 3 local elementary schools during 

Lent. These funds will help provide backpacks of weekend food for students in need 

at Condor, Bradley and Forest Lake Elementary Schools. Thank you to the 

members of Good Shepherd for their generosity during the Lenten season. 

Tabulator Refresher Training 
 

Hear Ye, Hear Ye! 

Anyone who is currently a tabulator or who would like to explore the possibility of 

joining our team, please be advised that we will have refresher training on June 9 at 

5:00 p.m. in Classroom 2. Please let Becky Shealy know if you will not be able to 

attend and she will schedule your refresher course. Becky is in the process of making a detailed 

notebook that will highlight the procedures we need to use when counting the weekly offerings. This 

notebook will be found in the tabulator’s room for anyone interested in looking it over before deciding 

whether to join the team or not. We currently have 11 people dedicated to this ministry. It would be nice 

to be able to add 4 or 5 more. At present tabulators count about once every five weeks. We try and 

make the schedule at least one and possibly two months ahead so people can plan their tabulating 

times. It is a very flexible group with people willing to swap dates if a conflict arises. Please let the 

church office or Becky Shealy know if you are interested in becoming a tabulator. Becky’s email is 

becky@shealytruck.com or cell is 803-467-4045. 

https://www.rcsd.net/our-programs/project-hope/
https://www.rcsd.net/our-programs/project-hope/
mailto:becky@shealytruck.com
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Food Pantry Update 
 
The GSLC Food Pantry packed and distributed 21 grocery bags 

serving 72 individuals and additionally distributed 21 Easter bags to 

participants during April. 

Thank You 
 

Dear Good Shepherd Lutheran Church, 
 
Please accept our sincere thanks for the contribution of $1,515 which 
was donated to The Salvation Army of the Midlands Woodyard Fund on 
3/9/2022. We realize that without caring friends like you, some of our 
most vital programs simply could not continue.  
 
Major Mark Craddock 
The Salvation Army-Midlands Area Commander/Corps Officer 
Columbia, South Carolina 

 
 
Dear Good Shepherd Lutheran Church,  
 
Thank you for your generous $1,935 emergency gift to help the people of 
Ukraine, who are enduring unimaginable hardship and suffering. Please 
continue to lift hem up in your prayers. 
 
Ambassador Daniel V. Speckhard (ret.) 
Lutheran World Relief 
President and CEO 
 
 
 

Dear Good Shepherd Lutheran Church,  
 
Thank you for your gift of $1,935 to Lutheran Disaster Response. 
 
Your Spirit-filled generosity is helping families and communities reeling 
from disasters. No matter the variety of disaster, no matter the variety of 
need, your gifts to Lutheran Disaster Response enable people to 
rebuild their lives and livelihoods now and far into the future. 
 
In Christ, 
The Rev. Robin Brown 
Director, Congregational Generosity 
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PATHFINDERS of GOOD SHEPHERD 

enjoyed a trip to Swan Lake Iris Garden in May. 

Look for details soon about a trip in July to 

NarroWay for the Live theatre and dinner 

production of “Jesus the Teacher.” Cost: 

$40 (admission ticket) and $10 (bus 

expense).  
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Pathfinders of Good Shepherd (POGS) 
 

Pathfinders of Good Shepherd (POGS) will meet the second 

Wednesday of each month and at other times for special 

events/trips.  Mark your calendars and plan to be a part of this new 

and exciting group.   Scheduled so far: 

 

Wednesday, June 8, 12 noon, FAB:  It will be a hamburger/

hotdog cookout.  Meat, buns, condiments and drinks will be 

provided.  Attendees are requested to bring side dishes or 

desserts.  The guest presenter for this gathering will be Pastor Jackie Utley doing one of her biblical 

character impersonations.  You do not want to miss this event!  Invite a friend and come join us for good 

food and fellowship! 

 

Wednesday, July 13, 12 noon, FAB:  This event will be a covered dish lunch.  Attendees are 

requested to bring a couple of dishes to share.  Program:  Presenter from homeless shelter.  Attendees 

bring items requested for shelter’s needs. 
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Learning Committee News 
 

Confirmation 
 
On Pentecost Sunday, June 5, four young people will come forward 

for the rite of Affirmation of Baptism through Confirmation. This 

service will be the culmination of classroom study and intentional 

participation in the life of Good Shepherd Lutheran Church. These 

youth have been working on Confirmation learning throughout a time 

of much change in our congregation, and have remained committed 

to growing in understanding scripture, Lutheran doctrine, and most 

importantly how their faith impacts their life every day. Now they are 

prepared to affirm that they share the Christian faith they were baptized into and wish to take 

responsibility for living out that faith. They will promise to live among God’s people, hear God’s word, 

share in God’s holy supper, proclaim the good news of Christ in word and deed, follow Jesus’ 

example of service to others, and strive for justice and peace in all the earth. 

 

As a congregation we celebrate and give thanks for the work of the Holy Spirit in the faith of 

Savannah Gross, Kelly Grace Lalumondier, Evelyn Ortiz, and Tommy Vail. Come share with God’s 

family and pray together for these sisters and brother in Christ. A courtyard reception will follow the 

service in honor of our confirmands. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Summer Sunday School 
 
We are excited to announce the return of the Mayberry Bible Study series this 

summer! Join us for one intergenerational summer Sunday School class starting 

June 12 in the FAB. Using classic episodes of the Andy Griffith Show and 

relevant scripture, facilitators will guide discussions on the teaching of Jesus. 

 

If you are interested in serving as a facilitator, please contact Deborah Mitchell in 

the church office 803-787-4413. 

 

*No Sunday School on June 5 due to Confirmation reception following the worship service. 
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Worship Volunteers for June 
Council Person of the Month: Suzanne Sanders 

Opening Buildings:  Joey Allison 

DATE Pentecost 
Sunday 
6/5/22 

The Holy 
Trinity 
6/12/22 

6/19/22 6/26/22 7/3/22 

USHERS 

Mary Stallings, Pat 
Quattlebaum, Alice 

Buckner, Marion 
Eargle, Marcia 

Woodward  

Mary Stallings, 
Pat Quattlebaum, 

Alice Buckner, 
Marion Eargle, 

Marcia Woodward  

Mary Stallings, 
Pat 

Quattlebaum, 
Alice Buckner, 
Marion Eargle, 

Marcia 
Woodward  

Mary Stallings, Pat 
Quattlebaum, Alice 

Buckner, Marion 
Eargle, Marcia 

Woodward  

Wade Wingard, 
Rod Kent, Rebecca 
Richardson, Jerry 

Vaughn, Mike 
Weaver 

WORSHIP 
ASSISTANTS 

Lector: Cathy 
Quinton 

Communion 
Assistant: 

Becky Shealy 

Lector & 
Communion 
Assistant: 

Steve Steck 

Lector & 
Communion 
Assistant: 

Don Caughman 

Lector: Alice 
Buckner 

Communion 
Assistant: 

Gaye Tucker 

Lector & 
Communion 
Assistant: 

Mike Weaver 

ACOLYTE & 
CRUCIFER 

A: Adam Ortiz 
C: Mike Sanchez 
Torch Bearers: 

Joey Allison 
Blake Gross 

Banner Bearer: 
Matthew Herrmann 

A: Blake Gross 
C. Savannah 

Gross 

A: Anna-Marie 
Plyler 

C: Matthew 
Herrmann 

A: Kelly Grace 
Lalumondier 

C: Don Caughman 

A: Mike Sanchez 
C: Eden Rowell 

NURSERY 
Shayla Williams, 

Heavenly Edenfield 

Alexis Boyles, 
Heavenly 
Edenfield 

Alexis Boyles, 
Shayla Williams 

Alexis Boyles, 
Heavenly Edenfield 

Alexis Boyles, 
Shayla Williams 

ALTAR GUILD 
Janet Lockhart, 

Sabra Lindler, Anne 
Rush  

Janet Lockhart, 
Sabra Lindler, 

Anne Rush  

Janet Lockhart, 
Sabra Lindler, 

Anne Rush  

Janet Lockhart, 
Sabra Lindler, 

Anne Rush  
Mary Stallings  

TABULATORS 
Karen Lucas, 

Mary Margaret Hoy 
Jamie Sanders, 
Becky Shealy 

Leigh Ford, 
David Lucas 

Karen Lucas, 
Steve Steck 

Rebecca 
Richardson, 

Donna Foster 

P A G E  1 0   
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Change of Address, 
Email, or Phone 

 
Please take a minute to let the church 

office know if you have any changes to 

your home address, email address, or 

telephone numbers. 

 

Contact Deborah Mitchell at 

parishadmin@gslc.com. 

Save the Date! 
 

GSLC Congregational Retreat 
February 3-5, 2023 

Lutheridge 

June 2022 Meetings 
 

June 2 Finance Committee (6:00 p.m.) 

June 6 Parish Life Committee (6:00 p.m.) 

June 7 Executive Committee (3:00 p.m.) 

June 9 Learning Committee (5:30 p.m.) 

 Council (6:30 p.m.) 

June 28 Gifts Committee (4:30 p.m.) 

 
Please call the church office to reserve a room 

for any upcoming meetings. 

Please join us for a luncheon workshop with local expert, Jim 
Caulder, on all of the changes and updates concerning Social 
Security. We would love to have you join us for this highly 
informative FREE event. Jim is known as “Mister Social 
Security”. He has conducted many workshops around the topic 
of Social Security for many years. This will be a highly 
informative event. We look forward to having you join us and feel 
free to bring a friend! No products will be sold at this event. 

 

Event Details 
Tuesday, June 21, 2022 

12:00 pm 
The Country Club of Lexington 

1066 Barr Road 
Lexington, SC 29072 
Lunch will be served. 

 

Please contact Dawn Hyatt at dawn.hyatt@thrivent.com or 803-957-3073 
to RSVP for this event. We look forward to having you join us. 
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Sign Up for 2022 Altar Flowers 
 

The Flower Calendar for 2022 is available on the bulletin board in the Narthex to sign up for the dates to 

offer either Altar Flowers, Narthex Flowers, or the Altar Rose for 2022. As of January 1, 2022, Altar flowers 

are $70, Narthex Flowers are $50, and the Altar Rose is $10. 

 

Please call the church office or sign up on the 2022 Flower Chart if you want to offer flowers for a certain 

date.  Flowers that you give will be taken to shut-ins if not picked up by mid-day Monday. 

You are invited to be a helper* at 
 

Fun Fridays 
 

Friday, June 10, 2022 
6:00 p.m. - 9:00 p.m. 
 
WHAT IS FUN FRIDAYS? 

"Fun Fridays" is a recreational program for 

individuals with lifelong developmental 

disabilities. Its purpose is to provide those 

individuals an evening of fun and fellowship and 

also to provide their caregivers a night out 

(although they are welcomed to join in the fun.) 

 

*For more information, contact Susan Sturkie 

(788-6807, sloopystur@aol.com.) 

Youth & Children 
 

Save the Date, August 28 

after Sunday School, for Summer Splash. 

This event is for All Youth and Children. 
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June Birthdays (according to church records) 

Wednesday Zoom 

Bible Study 
 

Zoom Bible Study will be led by 

Pastor Andrew each Wednesday at 8:00 a.m.  

A reminder with a meeting link will be sent by 

email each week. 

Tuesday Bible Study 
 

Meet in the Conference Room on Tuesday 

mornings at 11:30 a.m. for a Bible Study. 

 

Pastor Andrew will be at the South Carolina 

Synod Assembly on Tuesday, June 14. 

NO BIBLE STUDY JUNE 14. 

JUNE 15 

1 Billy Green 13 Larry Traylor 20 Stanley Robinson 26 Dena Phillips 

 Eve McLeod 14 Pat Flora 21 Joyce Upright 28 Lizabeth Boozer 

2 London Clow 15 Carole Sox  Hannah Barnhill 29 Jerry Vaughn 

4 Ursula Weeks 16 Laura Leigh Smith  Evelyn Ortiz  Breanna Lindler 

5 Ty Boheler 17 Scottie Dye  Anna Lawson  Marissa Lindler 

6 Kate Ferlauto  Kelly Lovern 23 Nadine Cantey  Terri Fowler 

7 Earline Suydam  Lakyn Haigh  Barbara Slice 30 Mike Weaver 

 John Keim  Steve Fink 24 Joyce Mobley  Emily McFarland 

9 Wyatt Roof 18 Lisa Lehman  Justine Parker  Aubrey Grosh 

11 Helen Derrick  Jaden Porter 25 Janette Robinson  Re’nee Henderson 

12 Cathy Milejczak  Meg Roof  Millie Sox   

13 Michael Brown 19 Ben Haigh 26 Lavina Chandler   



Lectionary for June 2022 
JUNE 5—DAY OF PENTECOST 

On Pentecost, we celebrate that we have been given an 

Advocate to accompany us. Poured out in wind and fire, 

water, wine, and bread, the Holy Spirit abides in and 

among us. We give thanks that God speaks to each of us, 

no matter our origins, language, or life path. Filled with the 

Spirit of truth, we go out from worship to proclaim the 

saving power of Christ’s love and the freedom of God’s 

grace with all the world.  

FIRST READING – Acts 2:1-21 

Before Jesus ascended into heaven, he told his disciples 

they would be filled with the Holy Spirit. Now, amid signs 

of fire, wind, and a variety of languages, the people were 

amazed and astonished at Jesus’ promise coming true.  

PSALM – Psalm 104:24-34, 35b 

Send forth your Spirit and renew the face of the 

earth. (Ps. 104:30)  

SECOND READING – Romans 8:14-17 

Here Paul speaks about the mystery of baptism: through 

the Holy Spirit we are claimed, gathered, and welcomed 

into Christ’s body, the church. And we receive a new 

name in our adoption: child of God.  

GOSPEL – John 14:8-27 

Though the disciples struggle with Jesus’ nature and 

identity, they receive the promise that they too will be 

identified with God and God’s mission. Though he must 

leave them now, Jesus promises the coming of the 

Advocate whom God will send to comfort and enlighten 

them.  

JUNE 12—THE HOLY TRINITY 

“O Lord our Lord, how majestic is your name in all the 

earth!” Today we celebrate the holy Trinity. Paul writes 

that through Jesus we have peace with God, whose love 

pours into our hearts through the Holy Spirit, giving us 

lasting hope. We celebrate the gracious One-in-Three, 

eternal Three-in-One, as we worship in community; as we 

share water and word, bread and wine; and as we bring 

God’s love and hope to our neighbors.  

FIRST READING – Proverbs 8:1-4, 22-31 

In the Bible, wisdom is portrayed in terms sometimes 

human and sometimes divine. Often, wisdom is 

personified as feminine. In this passage, Woman Wisdom 

is depicted not only as the first creation of God, but also 

as God’s helper, rejoicing in God’s creation, especially in 

human beings.  

PSALM – Psalm 8 

Your glory is chanted above the heavens. (Ps. 8:2)  

SECOND READING – Romans 5:1-5 

Paul describes the life of faith with reference to God, 

Jesus, and the Holy Spirit. Even now, we have peace with 

God through Jesus, and our hope for the future is 

grounded in the love of God that we experience through 

Christ’s Holy Spirit.  

 

 

GOSPEL – John 16:12-15 

Jesus’ ongoing presence with the disciples will be made known 

through the coming Spirit who will guide them and 

communicate to them Jesus’ will and glory.  

JUNE 19—2ND SUNDAY AFTER PENTECOST 

This Sunday’s texts paint startling pictures of the horrific nature 

of sin. The church’s repeated celebration of holy communion 

counters that tragic reality in a continued showing forth of the 

death of Jesus until he comes again. It is a dramatic 

declaration of “how much God has done for you.”  

FIRST READING – Isaiah 65:1-9 

The prophet announces God’s impatience. The people’s self-

absorption is idolatry, and images of practices that displease 

God fill this reading. Like a vintner who crushes the grape to 

release the wine, God will use Israel’s exile to establish a new 

community of the faithful.  

PSALM – Psalm 22:19-28 

In the midst of the assembly I will praise you. (Ps. 22:22)  

SECOND READING – Galatians 3:23-29 

For Paul, baptism is a powerful bond that unites people not 

only with God but with other believers. Those who call 

themselves children of God experience a transformation that 

removes prejudices of race, social class, or gender in favor of 

true unity in Christ.  

GOSPEL – Luke 8:26-39 

Jesus’ mission includes foreigners and his authority extends to 

the casting out of demons. Some who witness Jesus’ work are 

seized with confusion and fear, but the man who was healed is 

commissioned to give testimony to God’s mercy and power.  

JUNE 26— 3RD SUNDAY AFTER PENTECOST 

We have no good apart from God. That makes Jesus’ call to 

follow him an invitation to freedom. This is freedom to revel in 

the Spirit’s fruit: love, joy, peace, and patience. This is freedom 

to not be imprisoned by anything that would keep us from the 

fullness of the life God has given us. This is the path of life.  

FIRST READING – 1 Kings 19:15-16, 19-21 

In the story preceding today’s reading, the prophet Elijah flees 

for his life to the security of God’s mountain. There God reveals 

to Elijah that there are still other faithful people in Israel and 

commissions him to anoint new leaders, including his own 

successor, Elisha.  

PSALM – Psalm 16 

I have set the Lord always before me. (Ps. 16:8)  

SECOND READING – Galatians 5:1, 13-25 

For Paul, the freedom Christ gives is not permission to do 

whatever we want. It is the invitation to be what we could not 

be otherwise. The power and guidance of Christ’s Holy Spirit 

produce a different kind of life, one marked by the fruit of this 

Holy Spirit.  

GOSPEL – Luke 9:51-62 

Jesus is unwavering in his commitment to his mission in 

Jerusalem and will not be swayed by pettiness. In a series of 

striking cases in point, he calls his disciples to a similar single-

mindedness.  

P A G E  1 4   
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Sue Baugh—mother of Cheryl Beaman’s friend 

Robin Boggs—daughter of Anne Rush 

Luna Brown—3-year-old cousin of Amanda Snodgrass  

Schuyler Carter—grandson of Bonnie Hammond 

Allie Clark—friend of Betty Cox 

Beth Davis—mother of Deborah Mitchell 

Landon Derrick—friend of Amanda Snodgrass 

John Flitter—friend of Leigh Ford 

Andrew Ford—father of Chandler & Lillian Ford 

Lamar Harper—brother of Gwen Barnes 

Forrest Hinebaugh—father of Elaine Zornow 

David Hinshaw – Deb Embrey’s nephew 

Leonard C. Jordan—brother of Bill Jordan 

Greg Lehman—brother of Lisa Lehman 

Sylvia Livingston—mother of Cheryl Beaman 

Jimmy Munn—cousin of Betty Cox 

Stella Parrish—friend of Rosemary Nance 

Karl Portee – friend of Meals on Wheels volunteers 

Barbara Reese—friend of Justine Parker & Joyce 

Mobley 

Jack Reynolds, brother of Margaret Hill 

Henry Richardson—father of Amanda Snodgrass 

Joanne Schweitzer—sister of Mary Claire McAbee 

Marise Shumpert—friend of Rosemary Nance 

Ann Summer—sister of Verna Sawyer 

Harry Swindler—stepfather of Penny Sox & 

grandfather of Stacy Gross 

Kem & Rita Thomas – friends of Rod Kent 

Phyllis Tollison—mother of Phil Tollison 

Robin Traufler—friend of the congregation 

Joey Turner, college friend of Trisha Benson 

Gayle Watts—friend of Leigh Ford 

Terry Weaver—mother of Mike Weaver 

Mike Welborn—cousin of Anita Easter 

Shirley Zornow—mother of Peter Zornow 
 

WITH SYMPATHY 

Richard Nagy, son of Barbara Nagy and brother of Joann 

Nagy 

Shelley Palentis, sister of Michael Brown 

Relatives and Friends 

Rev. Russ Anderson 

Gwen Barnes 

Trisha Benson 

Ty Boheler 

Grace Boozer 

Michael Brown 

Rosemarie Brown 

Susan Burch 

Joanna Carpenter 

Dot Correll 

Betty Cox 

Helen Derrick 

Sylvia Anne Derrick 

Marianne De Werdt 

Lena Duncan 

Larry Evans 

Valerie Evans 

Dot Gibert 

Bonnie Hammond 

Helen Haniyak 

Trisha Holman 

Kitty Howard 

Judy Hoy 

Jeannine Jameson 

Billie Jones 

John Keim 

Lisa Lehman 

Sara Loyd 

Johanna Moore 

Cathy Quinton 

Frances Plyler 

Mary Sox 

Barbara Sutton 

Bubba Willis 

Peter Zornow 

With Prayer 

PLEASE UPDATE THE PRAYER LIST – Those who have requested friends and loved ones to 
be included on the prayer list, please contact Deborah Mitchell in the church office at 
parishadmin@gslc.com or (803) 787-4413 to renew your request or add prayer concerns by the 
newsletter deadline of each month. You may call or email anytime to remove a name.  

Please do not assume that we know the name should be renewed or removed. 

mailto:barbara@gslc.com


Office Information 

http://www.gslc.com 

Hours: Mon–Thurs. 9 am-4:30 pm; 

Fri. 9 am-2:00 pm 

Phone: (803) 787-4413 

Day School: (803) 787-4148 

 

Pastor 

Reverend Andrew Isenhower 

Parish Administrator 

Deborah Mitchell 

Organist/Music Associate 

Susan Sturkie 

Sexton 

Joey Allison 

Deb Embrey 

 

 

Council President 

Don Caughman 

Council Vice-President 

Debi Powell 

Secretary 

Anna-Marie Plyler 

Treasurer 

Janice Haigler 

 

 

Committee/Council Member 

Communication/ 

Evangelism/Peter Zornow 

Finance/Janet Lockhart 

Learning/Heather Gilbert 

Parish Life/Debi Powell 

Property/Mike Weaver 

Social Ministry/Suzanne Sanders 

Worship Life/Cathy Milejczak 

Youth & Children/Amy Kemp 

 

**Non-Council Member** 

Gifts/Kappy Steck 

Property/Rod Kent 

Good Shepherd Lutheran Church 

3909 Forest Drive 

Columbia, SC 29204 
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DELIVERY REQUESTED BY 

May 27, 2022 

DATED INFORMATION ENCLOSED 

June 5 Day of Pentecost 
 Confirmation 
 9:30 a.m. Worship Service (Sanctuary) 
 10:00 a.m. – 12:30 p.m. Korean Lutheran Worship Service 

(Youth Room) 
 10:45 a.m. Reception for Confirmands 
June 12 9:30 a.m. Worship Service (Sanctuary) 
 10:00 a.m. – 12:30 p.m. Korean Lutheran Worship Service 

(Youth Room) 
 10:45 a.m. Summer Sunday School (FAB) 
June 12-14 2022 South Carolina Synod Assembly (Charleston, SC) 
June 15 June Newsletter Deadline 
June 19 Food Pantry Sunday 
 9:30 a.m. Worship Service (Sanctuary) 
 10:00 a.m. – 12:30 p.m. Korean Lutheran Worship Service 

(Youth Room) 
 10:45 a.m. Summer Sunday School (FAB) 
June 20-23 5:30 p.m. VBS Dinner (FAB) 
 6:00 – 8:00 p.m. VBS 
June 26 9:30 a.m. Worship Service (Sanctuary) 
 10:00 a.m. – 12:30 p.m. Korean Lutheran Worship Service 

(Youth Room) 
 10:45 a.m. Summer Sunday School (FAB) 


